WEAVERLING:
I call to order the Third State Council Meeting for 2018-2019.  We will have singing of “America” led by Governor Patrick Laham, Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Governor Reland Cole, and the Invocation by Governor John Burns.

WEAVERLING:

Roll Call of State Council.  All present.
 Introduction of Vice District Governors, 3 present.
Introduction and remarks by International guest and Past International Family.  
WEAVERLING:
I would ask for adoption of the agenda.

COLE:


K. I move we adopt the agenda as printed.
BURNS:

A. I second the motion.

WEAVERLING:
Any discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  Parliamentarian report by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:

The State Council meeting will be held in accordance with the Constitution and By-

Laws of Lions International and Multiple District 17 of the State of Kansas.  Roberts Rules of Order will also be followed.  If anyone in the audience desires to address the meeting, they must first be recognized by the Council Chair and then come forward and use this microphone.  All comments will be held to three minutes or less, and I will give you a signal at approximately 2 1/2 minutes so you can conclude your remarks.  

WEAVERLING:
You have all received the minutes of the Second State Council Meeting.
LAHAM:

N. I move we approve the minutes of the Second State Council Meeting.
COLE:


K. I second the motion.

WEAVERLING:
Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  
Treasurer’s report presented by State Treasurer Hans Neidhardt.

COLE:

K. I move to accept the Treasurer’s report as written.

BURNS:

A. I second the motion.

WEAVERLING:
Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.   District Governors reports K-A-N.

District K – Reland Cole, District Governor

On August 25th we had our first Cabinet Meeting, Diana Baumann was voted in as our 2nd VDG.  She holds positions of District Secretary, Regional Zone chair, and now 2nd Vice.  She will do a good job.  
We had a good turnout of the Zone Chairs at the cabinet meeting.  We had a quorum.   As of October 26th we have 76 clubs with two of clubs failing.  Membership is at 1472.  That is down from the last council meeting by 24 members.  We will try to combat this decline of members, by having Membership Training courses starting soon.  We have been waiting until the farmers finish with their crops, before starting, to get the maximum amount of members to attend the training course.  We will also try to start up fresh, the clubs in Arlington and Dighton area. Where the two clubs have, or are, disbanding.  It has been a rough first quarter with membership.  We were aware of this possibly happening.  Same old tune, they need younger active club members to keep the club vital.  We plan for success in Arlington and Dighton and if we have it, I think it will be a good plan for other clubs with membership trouble.

Mentioned:

Four different locations in the District of 17-K were completed for New Officer Training/Zone Training.  Completing a goal.

More details about the Membership Recruitment Training later this year.

District A – John Burns, District Governor

I am excited and looking forward to serving as District Governor this year. I want to thank all the Zone chairs and district chairpersons for staying with me and also to the new officers that joined us this year.

We gained 253 new members last year and one of my goals is to induct 300 new members this year. We lost 261 members but another of my goals is to not exceed 100 drops this year. I know that is a tall order but if we make our meetings and projects interesting and productive, we will retain the members we have and gain new members. Presidents and Zone chairs need to work together to exchange ideas as to how the clubs can support the district membership goal. LCI has several publications to help clubs grow, prosper and serve their communities.

My goal is to start at least one new club with 20 charter members hopefully by the end of this calendar year or at least by the end of June, 2019. 

Our new International President, Gudron Yngvadottir's theme is "Beyond the Horizon" and that is where we need to be looking, within our district, clubs and ourselves to reach out to more and more people who need our help around our cities, country and world. 

Another goal of mine is to increase the percentage of women members in our district to 35%. Our Global Action Team will work together to develop programs and strategies to help us increase the number of women members. We need to dispel the belief of some people that our Lions clubs are for men only. 

My emphasis and my teams' emphasis along with Lions International this year will be on increased giving to LCIF and Diabetes Awareness. 

We will also be continuing our other four service initiatives which are Pediatric Cancer, protecting the environment, relieving hunger and sharing the vision. 

We will be offering training sessions for new and continuing officers over the next couple of months over different areas of our district. 

My theme for this year is "Together We Kan", I know with everyone's help and commitment we can accomplish our goals and move our association forward. 

District N – Patrick Laham

First I want to say how proud I am to be leading District 17N.  We have 74 Clubs in our District, and there are 1532 Lion members recorded in District N as of this morning.  There are no status quo clubs at the present time, and, although we do have some Clubs with concerns, I know of no Clubs that our leadership team considers to be problem Clubs at this time.  We do have one Club that we are working very closely with, to insure that Lions services continue in their community.  1st VDG Marla and GMT Terry are aware of this situation and we have offered assistance if needed and requested. We have also had some Clubs that have not been faithful in their payment of State and District dues, and District Treasurer Helen has reported those Clubs to the Leadership Team.  They have all received a “friendly reminder call” to come current, and stay that way. 
For the year, we have added 85 and dropped 118 for a net loss of 33.  For the month of January, we have added 11 and dropped 9 for a net gain of 2 members. I want to recognize my Leadership Team, Lion Marla, and Lion Chris, for their hard work and support on behalf of the District. They have worked diligently making visits and supporting and encouraging the Clubs.  I also want to recognize my Zone Chairs and Committee Chairs, who have also worked very hard to link our Leadership team to our District Clubs and to the membership. 

Another reason that I am so proud of our District is the recognition of so many long serving Lions.  I have been so honored to present chevrons to Lions who have served as long as 65 years.  One was Lion Merle’s father, who joined Lions in Scott City Kansas in 1954.  It was a true honor for me, as he was the one who sponsored both of us into the Augusta Lions Club. 
I attended a Zone 9 meeting in Garnett which marked the 80th Anniversary of that wonderful Club.  All Clubs from that Zone were represented except for one, and we had a chance to recognize many worthy Lions at that time.  One was a 55 year Lion from the Colony Club. These Lions continue to serve and impart their wisdom and experience.  This makes our District strong, and heightens visibility and awareness as we serve our Communities.  Length of service to our Association is something of which to be very proud.

We also had a great Zone 7 meeting hosted by the Wichita Northwest Lions, and once again, every Club in the Zone except one was represented.  We had a program conducted by the Sedgwick County Extension called “Dining With Diabetes”, and Lion Scott Helmke is working with the Extension to expand that program to some low income neighborhoods in the Wichita/Sedgwick County Area.  

So far this year, our Leadership Team has visited nearly 90% of the 74 Clubs, and our visits continue through February. We have a few Clubs left to visit, and it is our hope that the Kansas winter weather will allow us to complete these visitations quickly.

To date, five issues of the District N Governor’s newsletter have been posted and distributed to members of District N and other interested Lions.  Also, four mid-month “blasts” have been posted, which included timely information for the membership.  For some unknown reason, many Lion families in our District did not receive the most recent Kansas Lions News, so we had to take action to insure delegate representation to the Mid-Winter Rally and the Special Convention here this weekend.

We completed our Second District Cabinet meeting in Benton on November 10.  There were over 40 Lions in attendance.  Our agenda included a visit from Council Chair Debra, as she sought our support for her International Director Candidacy.  She was accompanied by Lions Mike and Margy Sundstrom.  I have tried to incorporate some fun and educational activities as a part of the Cabinet meeting day, and I think it has generated some interest.  We had a glass blowing demonstration, and a Christmas Shopping event at the November meeting, and I heard many good comments about the extracurricular activities. I want to thank the Benton Lions Club for hosting this event.

We are getting ready for our Third Cabinet meeting in Emporia on February 9 at the Lyon County History Center. It will be hosted by the Emporia Lions Club. Emporia Lions have donated a substantial sum of money to the History Center to get the third floor meeting area renovated and remodeled.  Lions are invited to visit the History Center Museum on the Second floor before lunch, which is being catered by Casa Ramos Mexican Restaurant next door to the History Center.  Information is contained in the District newsletter, and you are all invited to attend. We are going to have a great time!

Our final District Cabinet meeting, will be June 8 in Independence, but before that, we are excited to be planning our District N Convention, April 12, 13, 2019, in El Dorado, KS, at the Butler Community College Welcome Center.  Our guest will be my friend, ID Patricia “Pat” Vannett from North Dakota.  I first met ID Pat at Advanced Lions Leadership Institute in Chicago in 2015.  She had an educational session called Lions Jeopardy.  It was fun, and brought all of us together in a team building activity.  ID Pat will be accompanied to Kansas by her husband, Lion Kevin. Convention Co-chairs are PDG Bill Kincaid, and PCC Harry Stockwell.  Please join us for the fun.  I guarantee you a great time, and you are all invited and most welcome to attend and heckle me.

Goals:

I have 6 goals for District N this year.  Two goals each for Leadership, Membership, and Service.  They are as follows:

1.  Convey and communicate the International President’s platform, LCI’s 5 Global Causes, and the District Governor’s goals to all Lions in District 17N throughout the 2018-2019 Lions year.  We are fulfilling that goal on our Club visits.

2.  Plan and conduct four training opportunities for Club Officers and Zone Chairs in District 17N.  We have had 2, and GLT Helen and I were talking yesterday about planning another couple of sessions, especially for the Club Secretaries and Presidents.

3.  By June 30, 2019, District 17N will add 100 members, to include reinstated, transfer, and new members.  As of this morning, we had added 85, over three quarters of the way to our goal.

4.  By June 30, 2019, District 17N will attain a percentage of 35% female membership.  As of last report, we have attained 29%.

5.  By June 30, 2019, 40% of Lions Clubs in District 17N will have contributed to Lions Clubs International Foundation.  IPDG Indra Phillips and PDG Bill Kincaid have both attended the training for Campaign 100, and have been sharing that information with the membership by delivering programs to clubs when invited.

6.  By June 30, 2019, 50% of Lions Clubs in District 17N will have conducted a program or event., related to Diabetes Awareness.  Many clubs have told me of their experiences, and they have been asked to report that activity on MyLCI, but we still do not get a lot of reporting on those activities.  We have also asked for photos and articles for the Newsletter about these events.
Health of the District:  The health of the district is to use the words of our new Kansas Governor “improving”.  After losing 5 Clubs last year, we have renewed our efforts to connect with every Club in the district.  We are looking for ways to be of service to the Clubs, and are making a good effort to communicate through our District newsletter, phone calls, emails, and text messages.  Our Zone Chairs are working to effectively communicate with Clubs in their Zones.  We have a great District web site maintained by Lion John Scovill, and we are offering to link Clubs who only have Facebook pages to our District Web Site so that they can more easily publicize their events and their stories to Lions everywhere. We have a lot going on in District N, and I am so proud to be leading my District.

WEAVERLING:
Audit Committee by PCC DeAnne Heersche.

Written report sent online.

WEAVERLING:
 Budget & Finance report by PDG Dan Funk.
FUNKE:

Written report.

The Budget and Finance Committee meet on Saturday morning, January 26, 2019 at the Four Points Sheraton in Manhattan, Kansas.  All members were present as well CC Deb Weaverling and Treasurer Hans.

A review of the financials was presented by PCC Hans and also to ID Nick who attend part of the meeting.  The committee found no problems with the report as presented.

PDG Dan Funke stated that he was requesting $1,000 more be allotted to the State Convention Committee.  Although he stated he hoped the committee could stay within their budget of $4,500, he wanted them to have the extra money in case they needed the additional funds.  It was also reported that last year’s State Convention funds were given to PCC Hans. 

After CC Deb Weaverling was endorsed by MD17 the K-I Committee requested $2,500 for her campaign. By contacting individual members of the Finance Committee it was recommended to the Governors that $2,500 be allotted.

Chairman PDG Funke recommends that in the budget process next year an additional $200 be paid to our special fund that is held by the Kansas Lions Band for Building Repairs.  This fund has not been increased since the original property was bought over 20 years ago.  Funke stated that it is prudent to put more money in this account because of inflation and the cost of repairs.

PDG Funke also stated that the following areas need a serious look at in next year’s budget and long range planning.
…Proper funding of GST, GMT, and GLT.  Presently that fund is allotted about $2,300 per year from dues and the fund balance is decreasing every year.  The GMT and GLT cannot do a proper job of Extension, Governor Training and Leadership training without additional income.  Also if we are going to do an effective job of Service under GST, there has been no funds allotted for that program. 

…Another area of Concern is State Convention.  We are allotting more each year for state convention and the cost we allow is not keeping up with the dues generated.

COLE:
       K.  I move we add $1,000 for State Convention.

BURNS:
        A.  I second the motion.

WEAVERLING:
Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.

COLE:
K.  I move we allow $2500 from KI funds for ID Candidate’s candidacy expenses.  

BURNS:
A.  I second the motion.

WEAVERLING:
Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.  Constitution and By-Laws and Historical reports by PDG Chris Bauer.

BAUER:
The Committee did not meet.  We do need more photos.
WEAVERLING:
Environmental report by Marla Larison
M. LARISON:                    Written report.

The Environmental Committee met at 9 a.m. to set up the voting display for the Photo Contest. All three districts submitted photos in each category for a total of 15. Voting was held from 9:15 to 3:30 p.m. with members of the committee monitoring the voting. 

Lions Committee members are: District K Louise Greenberg, District A Ken Leander and District N Cindy Scovill with the assistance of Lion Merle Laham and PDG Chris Bauer. 

Animal Life: Daniel Martinez - Topeka Sunflower Lions Plant Life: Stanley Jantz - Great Bend Evening Lions Urban or Natural Landscape: Chris Bauer - Humboldt Lions Weather: Marcy Weldin - Burlington Lions Special Theme Environmental Service: - Two photos tied for the most votes. Daniel Martinez - Topeka Sunflower Lions and Lion Louise Greenberg - Smith Center Lions. All winners were awarded a Certificate for placing 1st in their category. Winning photos will be displayed at the State Convention later this spring. 
WEAVERLING:       
International Convention 2019 report by PCC Linda Leander.

LEANDER:                        Written report.

REGISTRATION FORM: Please see attached registration for information. 
Registrants receive an official name badge and souvenir medallion; official convention program; one ticket for the International show. Also, travel tips are attached.
EVENT SCHEDULE runs Friday, July 5, 2019 – Tuesday, July 9, 2019 
(See attached event schedule which is subject to change).

HOTELS DESIGNATED FOR KANSAS LIONS: (Cost Plus taxes)
   HOTEL NAME        COST PER NIGHT FOR DOUBLE     MILES TO MICO-MILANO CONGRESSI
IH Milano GIOIA                        US $188.32                                             4.2

Crowne Plaza Milano City        US $192.23


                     2.9

Holiday Inn Garibaldi Hotel     US $184.04                                                1.9

  **Ken and Linda Leander have registered at the Holiday Inn Garibaldi Hotel (Not confirmed yet).

DGE Hotels: Atahotel Expo Fiera and NH Fiera Hotel

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE FOR KANSAS: 

Friday, July 5, 2019 – 6 p.m. (1800) meet at Holiday Inn Garibaldi Hotel for dinner in dining area. If you do not want to eat there, please just meet for updated Kansas schedule. The DGEs (Baughman, Hentges, and Larison) will have a celebration banquet at the MiCo Gold Plenary Rm.

Saturday, July 6, 2019 – Parade starts at 10:00 (Need to assemble early for Parade Assembly).

Please follow the attached tentative event schedule for Milan Italy information (May Change).

See attached Garibaldi Hotel Pictures (These are a sample of the quality of the hotels in Milan for the Kansas delegation: Pic #1 Night; Pic #2 Day; Pic #3 Lobby; Pic #4 Dining Area; 

Pic #5 Bar and Lounge; and Pic #6 Breakfast.

Please refer to the LCI website for more 2019 Milan Italy LCI Conference information at http://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
WEAVERLING:
GMT/GLT reports by PDG Terry Weldin, PDG Craig Donecker and PID Bill Phillipi.
D.FUNKE:
MD GLT report by PDG Craig Donecker, given by PDG Dan Funke.
Written report.

The MD17 Leadership Committee held training for 1st and 2nd Vice Governor on Friday January 25 in Manhattan at the Four Points Sheraton.

A review of LCI Forward was taught and reviewed.  Other topic areas included goal setting, working as a team, and getting a buy-in of the District Leadership Team.  Assignments were handed out that must be completed by April 15 and discussions were held about the training in Chicago in February and May at the State Office.  
Additional training will be held on Thursday before the State Convention.

No Roundup is planned this year, but the committee heard from several Lions that there was interest to continue the program in the future.

Great Plains Lions Leadership Institute training is being conducted in July in Missouri in the same location it was last year.  A new incentive this year is being introduced which states that any Lion can attend even if they have attend GPLLI in the past on the condition it was at least five or more years ago.  A scholarship for each district is being given out by the MD 17 Past District Governors Club and most of our individual districts have scholarships also.  If you need a registration form see me or go to the GPLLI website for additional information.

I also request that all Lions remember PDG Craig Donecker and his wife Anna as they are facing major health concerns in the near future.  Cards can be sent to both at their home in Great Bend.

WELDIN:
MD 17 Global Membership Team Coordinator Report
Multiple District 17 added 196 members so far this year and we are at a level of 4,744 members because we have not kept pace with 336 dropped members, status quo clubs 2 and 1 dropped club. Our growth this Lions Year is negative 2.85% during 2018-2019.

I have travelled to assist DG Reland Cole in Arlington and Norwich when requested. 

I have provided referrals from LCI to the GMT’s of the appropriate districts for following up. The community that has received the most inquiries has been Overland Park and I understand they have been able to recruit some of these referrals into new members.

In District N where I am serving as District N GMT, there is a membership contest to encourage growth. The clubs of District N are divided into three groups to even the competition. One club has posted a 50% increase of membership so far this year.

During these winter months, when travel can be treacherous, recruiting is even more difficult. Those clubs that are thriving are the clubs that are serving the needs of their communities. I am easy to contact via my cellphone or my email address and I encourage every Lion member in MD 17 to seek assistance from me. I have new member kits from International President Gudrun Ingvadottir which are easy to mail to each Club President or Club Secretary as needed. 

Webinars from LCI are being provided in multiple formats as our new website is continuously upgraded and improved. The most recent webinar I participated in was “8 to 48: Growing Clubs for Greater Service”. I saw comments online that many of the Lions in MD 17 also participated in this webinar. We seek not to grow our clubs just to set new membership records but to serve the needs of our communities.

We must seek new ways to meet the needs of our communities as we travel towards a successful second hundred years of service.

PHILLIPI:

We all know Service is what Lions do and we need to focus on more service within our communities.  Each Club will be working on its own service project.
WEAVERLING:                   K-I report by PDG Tom Weatherd

WEATHERD:                       Written report.

Meeting opened by Chairman Tom Weatherd Saturday afternoon 1-26-2019 @ Manhattan, Ks.

 

Kansas Lions has endorsed a candidate for International Director of Lions Club International.  The KI Committee encourages the Lions of Kansas to fully support Lion Deb Weaverling in her quest for this office.  The KI Comm. has made a request to the Budget and Finance Committee for a startup fund of $2500.00.  A more detailed report and proposed budget will be presented at the State Convention.

 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned.

 
WEAVERLING:

LCIF report by PCC Michele Hufferd.  No report sent.
WEAVERLING:

Lions Health Programs by Vern Failor.   
	Do you the Lions have any idea what it cost a month in supplies for a youth to live with diabetes?

Do you know what attending a diabetes camp does for a youth?  I happen to know some of the answers to these and other questions.   Recently I happened to ask some of the youths parents what the cost of supplies and medication was for a month and here is what they said.  One youth’s mother said “$1,550.00 for insulin plus supplies, the family has military insurance that picks up most of the RX, then add to this supplies of several hundred dollars a month not covered by insurance.  Another parent said “$2700 a month without insurance plus other supplies of several hundred dollars a month.  He has co-pay insurance so once $1500 is met the insurance takes over for the year.”  To me the cost of supplies for a youth with diabetes are mind boggling!  

I received this picture from one of the families that has a youth you have helped to have a better life by sending them to diabetes camp.  The picture is used with the permission of Bonnie Thurlow.  This is her son Parker who is 14 years old and a picture of health.  Parker uses insulin daily to be able to function and look this way.  Bonnie says “Thank you for what you do for our family”

Now what does a youth get from attending a diabetes camp?   Peace of mind, no bullying, self-esteem,  knowing others have the same condition,  supplies, training in how to cope with diabetes, training in how better to use supplies,  what to eat and not to eat, exercise.  The list goes on and on.  

District K & N Lions Health Program Chairman need to get with me so I can help them with a Diabetes Camp Scholarship program.

Strides Event What is a Strides event? It is a highly visible, family-friendly activity that combines fun with service. It is an effective way for your club to engage and empower your community in the fight against diabetes while showing your support for those living with the disease.  Strides promotes the importance of healthy exercise for people with diabetes or those at risk for developing the disease. A Stride event can include walking, cycling, running and even dancing!
Lions Fight Diabetes is a Facebook group world-wide that helps with seeing projects with other Lions.  Anyone can join, it is worth seeing what other Lions are doing.  Lion Marilee Kadar from LCI post a large amount of material about Diabetes on this page.

American Diabetes Association has 2 Diabetes Camps in Kansas and I would like to get District 17 K & N involved in these camps.

Kansas Yellow Dot program is still working just contact Lion Vern for information.



Dist. K Lion Rozie O’Brian


irishrozie@hotmail.com

620 585 6526

Dist. A Lion Vern Failor


vlfailor@gmail.com


785 272 6102

Dist. N Lion Marge Zakoura-Vauaghan
marge@zakoura-vauaghan.net
316 684 3256

Lion Elaine Badger



elaine@tbadge.net 


785 410 3736

WEAVERLING:


Long Range Planning by PCC Helen LeBlanc.  No written report received.
WEAVERLING:


Mid-Winter Rally 2019 by Tom Badger.  No report.
WEAVERLING:
Public Relations by Diana Baumann.

D. BAUMANN:                                Written report.

In Attendance

Lion Diana Baumann, PDG Denny Smith, 2VDG Chris Bauer, PDG Neal Nichols, Lion Michele Reese, Lion Becky Funke, Lion John Scovill, and Lion Terrance Hoffman, 

Contests

The newsletter, Facebook and webpage contests were finalized.  It is difficult to get clubs involved, therefore, it was decided to have the District Governors nominate their top 3 clubs in each area (webpage, Facebook page and club newsletter) and submit those to me (di.baumann@yahoo.com) by April 17, 2019.  I will distribute to the PR Committee members who will judge them and select one winner from each division.  Awards will be presented at the State Convention.  Discussion followed on District Newsletters and webpages.  Results of that discussion will be announced at the State Convention as well.

Videos

In order to help with membership drives, we would like to video PID’s DG’s and VDG’s on what it means to be a Lion to them. This will be a short 1-2 minute video.  We would like to do this on the first day of the State Convention and then make it into a presentation to be played for all to see later during the convention.  We would then place the finished product on each District’s webpage for clubs to use as needed to recruit new members.

PDG Chris suggested that we set up areas throughout the convention for people to scan QR Codes to hear the individual quotes recorded.  This is something that is geared toward younger members to get them more involved.

We also talked about an elevator speech.  2VDG Diana is going to try to find a couple people to do this for us.  A couple of us will write one up and have it approved by the group before recording it.  You can us leading questions to draw almost anyone into being interested in joining Lions if done correctly.  These would also be placed on the websites.  

Thank You

Thank you were signed by member of the committee for the employers of all DGs, VDGs and the CC.  Employers allow Lions to take quite a bit of time off for club visits, trainings and conventions.  We want to recognize that and let them know that their employees are changing the lives of people in their community and in the state and thank them for allowing this to happen.  We would like PID’s DG’s and VDG’s to sign and anyone else who might like to as well.  We also discussed letting clubs know to do the same thing in their town by sending letters of appreciation of the Lion and praise in what they have done for the club and community.  Maybe more employers would pay for Lions dues and meals knowing how they help the community and also learn leadership skills that are helpful in Lions and in their company.

Grants

The committee needs to check into grants from LCI that could be used for advertising.  Radio advertising was discussed and Lion Michelle will look into the stations that would advertise for free.

We need to look into Instagram to promote Lions as well.

Meeting Adjourned

WEAVERLING:                    State Convention 2019 by Margy Sundstrom. 
SUNDSTROM:                       Written report.

COME CELEBRATE OUR 100TH BIRTHDAY

AT THE KANSAS LIONS STATE CONVENTION

When:
May 31st through June 2nd, 2019

Where:
Doubletree by Hilton Hotel, Lawrence, KS

This year, the Thursday night dinner will not be a part of your registration, but we will be selecting a location to eat if you wish to join us.

Friday morning begins with the Foundation and Committee meetings, along with the Fourth State Council Meeting.

On Friday night enjoy hula dancing, including our own CC Deb Weaverling.  For those of you that saw the dancers at the 17A District Convention, you know you are in for a real treat.  Saturday morning, we will be treated with a fantastic performance by the Kansas Lions Band.  It will be held in Baldwin City at Baker University.  

At Saturday’s Kansas Lions birthday party luncheon, we will have a good time  At this celebration luncheon we will have a great speaker talk with us about the State of Kansas and Kansas Lions last 100 years.  Our speaker will be Matthew Veatch, State Archivist at Kansas Historical Society, Topeka.
Unique and different seminars will be available for all to attend on Saturday afternoon. 

Our banquet Saturday evening will honor our current Council and present our incoming District Governors.  Our featured speaker for the banquet will be International Director Tom Gordon from Newmarket, Ontario, Canada.  ID Gordon is a retired educator and owner of a human resources training company.  

HOW CAN LIONS AND THEIR CLUBS HELP?

· First and foremost, come to the convention-The greatest contribution you can make is your personal support through attendance at this event.  It is a great way to renew friendships with Lions from across the state, take advantage of learning opportunities, and enjoy the entertainment provided.

· Place an ad in the program book is a great way to welcome our visiting guests or to advertise your club.  Talk with PCC Beverly Nichols for further details.

· Help stock the hospitality room.  Lions do like to sit and visit.  The goodies are contributed by Lions and Lions Clubs.  

· Promote your cause with an exhibit.  A display in the exhibit area is a great way to share with Lions what your organization does, Foundations, KSDS, Audio Reader…..whatever the organization, reserve your exhibit space using the form attached.

WEAVERLING:                    State and International Band by PCC Hans Neidhardt.

NEIDHARDT:                        Written report.

Music is in the air, or at least it will soon be.  Now that we have entered into the New Year, things are starting to spin up in preparation for the 2019 Kansas Lions Band camp.  Dr. Perez and Lion Will Cooper (Assistant Director) are working on filling the eleven Section Coaches’ positions.  The four music student positions have already been assigned.  I have submitted all required Baker University event forms and paid the initial reservation fee.  
Thanks to the continued financial support of the Kansas Lions Band Foundation, Lions Shari and I will once again man the Kansas Lions Band booth at the KsMEA Spring Workshop next month.  Having a booth at this annual event allows us to engage with the various high school and band directors.   We have even received our first application prior to Christmas. Senior Marvin Cummings was so excited about the camp, he did not want to forget sending in his application.

Coordination for the 2020 Kansas Lions State Band camp continues with Dr. Tom Seddon, with a major factor just recently completed (approval of the Ramada Convention Center as the 2020 State Convention host hotel), we are well on our way.   As you can see the committee stays engaged year around, not only working on the current camp, but also on future camp locations.    

I would urge every club and every Lion to work hard in finding band students to be part of the 2019 Kansas Lions Band.  There is no doubt, they are out there, don’t let them down.  The Kansas Lions Band is an amazing opportunity for our young students, an opportunity they will not get without your help.  As always, I will close my report with a quote.  Todays’ quote is by the nineteenth century British poet Arthur O’Shaughnessy, “We are the music makers, and we are the dreamers of dreams.”
WEAVERLING:

State Office is doing great.  No problems at this time.
Kansas Lions Foundation report by President PDG Dan Funke.

FUNKE:


Written report.
The Kansas Lions Foundation meet on Saturday morning, January 26, 2019 at the Four Points Sheraton in Manhattan, Kansas.

With seven members of the Board present the Board heard reports from International Director Nick and several Committee Chairs.  

Matt Kerns and DeAnne Heerschee reported on Kansas Leos activities over the weekend including the Lock In at a local church, leadership training that is being held and blankets that were being made for the homeless.  Nineteen Leos from Goddard, Blue Valley West and Mulvane were represented at Mid - Winter Rally.

A request was made to allow some reimbursement to send two Leo to the Area 1 Leos Form this summer.  After discussion the Board recommended approval of the request with money be allotted out of the Leo Convention Account.  Letters of intent from interested LEOs should be sent to the State LEOS Chair by March 30.  A funding recommendation will them be made by the Co-Chairs of MD 17.

Discussed that more information needs to disseminate to other LEO groups in the state to attend the MWR,  Both Co-Chair made a commitment to do so.

Heard a report from Grace Neil, Chair of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Camps that deposits for summer camps have been made and more money needs to be raised.  Also looking for additional students to attend.  More information coming out in the Kansas Lions News in April.

Received a filed a report PCC Harry Stockwell about Youth Exchange.  Students are being brought from other countries and more sponsors are needed this summer.

Lion DeAnne Herschee explained that her Service Center has worked a deal with her to pay off the remaining amount due to the Service Center from the Foundation.  This arrangement will not cost the Foundation any additional dollars and the LCIF Grant has been closed.
With the Boards permission Lions Daryl Stone and Jerry Looney will head up the Nominations Committee.  President Dan Funke stated he was not a candidate for any elected position in the foundation, but would work on the Alert Committee as Co-Chair.  PDG Bell stated that she would agree to serve as Secretary and Lion John Scovill said he is willing to serve as Treasurer again.  PCC Helen LeBlanc stated that she would serve as President if requested.

PDG Brenn informed the Board that she could no longer serve as the MD17 Peace Poster Chair.  The deeply appreciates the time and effort PDG Brenn has put into Peace Poster over the last several years.

Two of the three district winners and their parents attend the Luncheon at noon to be awarded 2nd and 3rd place.  The first pace winner from 17K was not able to attend and will be presented her award at a later time.

WEAVERLING:

Kansas Lions Band Foundation by President Willie Tolle.

TOLLE:


Written report
The Kansas Lions Band Foundation held their third directors meeting on Saturday Jan 26, 2019. The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as e-mailed. The Treasurer’s report was given and approved.  All bills are current.

A roll call was performed by signing an attendance sheet.

State office report:  

Per Council Chair Deb everything seems to be fine.

State & International band report: 

KMEA booth has been confirmed.  State Band will be at Baker University.  The following year will be a Washburn University per scheduling at this time.  It was decided to sell the remaining berets at band camp.  They are looking into the possibility of an International Band for Montreal in 2021.

Committee reports:   None
Old business:

1. Tickets for the double half hog raffle were distributed.

2. New pins were passed out.

3. A new brochure will be made and distributed with the programs at the band concert.

4. SOPs were reviewed and no updates were recommended at this time
New business:    None
WEAVERLING:

Kansas Lions Sight Foundation report by Director Vern Failor.
M. LARISON:


Written report.
Treasurer’s Report – Electronically submitted

Finance Report - Written report will be distributed at KLSF Board of Directors (BOD) meeting.

By-Laws – Electronically submitted

Public Relations – Electronically submitted

Audio Reader (AR) – The 2019 grant request from the KLSF for $20,000 is to support AR’s satellite network, the Braille Program Guide, the Large Print Program Guide, and subscription expenses.  The funds from this grant will enable them to continue to empower and enliven their listeners across Kansas, Missouri, and beyond 24/7.  Complete report and grant request electronically submitted.

Claude DeVorss Fellowship – The number of those honored with this fellowship remains the same as last report, 108.

Mark Doyen Used Eyeglass Collection – PDG Bernard and Lion Viola continue to travel to sites to collect, sort, and distribute recycled glasses.  Recycled prescription glasses and a donation of reading glasses were shared with several volunteer and mission groups to use in their visits to third world countries.  One of the volunteers from a ministerial group said seeing someone’s face light up when they put a pair of glasses on and are able to see truly brought tears to our eyes.  Students studying for National Exams can now see and are able to read the exam.  Elderly individuals who have had to stay close to home because they couldn’t see to walk around their village are now able to visit their neighbors.  Complete reports electronically submitted.

Kansas Eye Bank & Cornea Research Center – The eye bank’s data for 2018: total number of donors 1,369; eligible potential donors for transplant 402; and eyes recovered for research 194.  Cornea distribution for transplant: domestic 305 and international 192.  Complete report electronically submitted.

KUMC – One cataract surgery was completed in each November and December with another one planned for this month.  The next payment of $3,000 from the KLSF to complete the grant for this year is due.  They are also doing one eye clinic for glasses for those in need.

KanLovKids – Electronically submitted, presentation by Judy Imber at KLSF BOD meeting.

MSU – To aid with funding for this unit we have registered with the Dane Hansen Foundation and are beginning to gather material for a grant proposal to this foundation.  When the MSU is scheduled in a location KLSF is providing the sponsoring Lions Club with flyers and promotional materials.  Please remember the MSU is a good tool for LCI’s Diabetes Awareness this year.  KLSF is looking forward to another successful year at the 2019 Kansas State Fair, September 6th through and including September 15th, 2019.  Please remember if you want to volunteer to assist with this Kansas Lion’s screening project, want a spot on a particular day, or have a shift preference for the fair please contact Lion Sylvia Reinhardt at poorfarmer@eaglecom.net, home telephone 785-200-6132 or cell phone 620-921-0130.  Complete report electronically submitted.

Kansas Kid Sight – PDG Terry Weldin is the Kansas Lions KidSight USA reporter for Kansas children’s vision screening numbers and will provide these numbers in quarterly reports.  The recent MD 17 figures reported to KidSight USA for Kansas Children’s vision screenings 6 months to 6 years of age: 10,134 screened with 1,175 referrals.  KLSF will again attend the annual KDEC Conference in Wichita to share information on children’s vision screening.  Complete reports electronically submitted.

Sight Week and Fund Raising – The current balance in the Sight Week budget is $5,365.01 with a final push in the spring hoping to surpass $6,000.

Knights of Sight Pins – Since last report we have received $900 and awarded eight pins to four different clubs.  These pins are a good way to recognize members for their work with sight programs or to thank a local eye doctor for their support.  Anyone can receive a pin for a $100 donation.

Kansas Vision Coalition – The Kansas Vision Screening Guidelines are in the last stages of revision.  On January 15, 2019 three Kansas Vision Coalition Advocacy Committee representatives presented proposed changes to the Law at the Kansas Board of Education’s Open Forum.  This committee will also participate on March 11th for a “Day with your Legislators” partnering with the Kansas Optometric Association.  Complete report electronically submitted by committee member Lion Dr. Anne Nielsen.

Vision Services to Veterans – Lion Robert Hamilton is working on a Sight First Grant for the Low Vision/Hearing Loss Workshops through LCI.

WEAVERLING:

Thank all of you for your reports and work this week-end.  

Any unfinished business?       None
New business?  
We have been asked to appoint a Historical Committee to collect info from Kansas Lions for our 100 years of existence.  That committee was organized at our last Council Meeting.
LAHAM:


N.  I move to give the MD17 Historical Committee permission to copy and reproduce all Kansas Lions publications, newspapers and history books for the purpose of archiving, preserving and promoting the history of Kansas Lions.

COLE:



K.  I second the motion.

WEAVERLING:

Discussion?  Motion carried 3-0.

WEAVERLING:

We are adjourned.  Wishing all safe travels.
SPECIAL STATE CONVENTION
For Endorsement of Candidate for International Director of Lions Clubs International
January 26, 2019

WEAVERLING:

I call to order this Special State Convention that was called.  This is for the purpose of endorsing a candidate for International Director.

I will turn this meeting over to Chris Bauer, Parliamentarian and Chair of Constitution and By-Laws.

PDG Bauer explained the procedure of endorsing a candidate both at District and Multiple District.   He explained there is only one candidate, Deb Weaverling who has been endorsed at her District level.  

Motions of endorsement made by Lion Walker and Lion Beverly Nichols.

Voting by delegates.

Deb Weaverling is endorsed for candidacy of MD17 for International Director of Lions Clubs International.  The papers for certification by LCI will be sent in immediately.

Adjourned.



ATTENDANCE

Council Chairman






    Deb Weaverling
Vice Council Chairperson




     
    Reland Cole
DISTRICT GOVERNORS

Reland Cole, 17 K


John Burns, 17 A





  

Patrick Laham, 17 N
INTERNATIONAL FAMILY

Bill Phillipi







Past International Director

Ernest Young, Jr.






Past International Director

Ed McCormick






Past International Director

Gene Vogel







Past International Director

Linda McCormick






State Secretary

Hans Neidhardt






State Treasurer

[image: image1.wmf]
MINUTES

THIRD STATE COUNCIL MEETING

January 27, 2019
Manhattan, Kansas
PAGE  
21

